

GRETCHEN WHITMER

BRADLEY C. WIEFERICH, P.E. DIRECTOR

November 28, 2023

Nicki Polan, Executive Director Michigan Boating Industries Association 8625 Richardson Rd Commerce Twp., MI 48390

Dear Nicki Polan:

Thank you for your letter dated October 26, 2023, requesting approval for the movement of oversize loads to and from the Huntington Place (previously Cobo Center) for the Detroit Boat Show. Our goal is to provide the best service possible to support the smooth operation of this event.

Continuous movement to and from the Detroit Boat Show at the Huntington Place for oversize loads has been approved for the following times:

- Beginning Wednesday, January 17, 2024, at 6:00 am and ending Saturday, January 27, 2024, at 8:00 am.
- Beginning Sunday, February 4, 2024, at 6:00 pm and ending Thursday, February 8, 2024, at midnight.

Please provide your exhibitors with our permit website www.michigan.gov/mdotmpg. Please have the exhibitors contact the Transport Permit Unit at 517-241-8999 if they need assistance with the oversize/overweight (Michigan Transport Routing and Internet Permitting System) application.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding this matter, please contact me at 517-230-3638 or RohloffR@Michigan.gov.

Sincerely,

Ron Rohloff Supervisor, Transport Permit Unit Utility Coordination, Permits & Agreements Michigan Department of Transportation